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RESUMO

Bacterial outbreaks represent a major concern economic loss in
aquaculture. Fish larvae are the most susceptible to bacterial infections
and the use of probiotics can be vital in managing these pathogens,
balancing ecosystems, and promoting sustainable aquaculture. This work
aimed to investigate the effect of two mix of autochthonous and one mix
of allochthonous bacteria with probiotic potential as feed additives and
determine their impact to enhance larvae resistance against
flavobacteriosis in matrinxã Brycon amazonicus. First, 3200 matrinxã
larvae (8.8 mg) were divided into independent tanks, provided with
continuous aeration and 70% of water change daily. The four treatments
were performed in four replicates, and basal-diet was commercial feed,
supplemented with the following freeze-dried probiotics mixes (1:1:1): T -
Bacillus pumilus:Lactobacillus plantarum:Lysinibacillus sphaericus; T - B.
cereus:B. megaterium:Lactococcus lactis; T - (strains from tambaqui
Colossoma macropomum) B. cereus:B. pumilus:B. subtilis; Tcontrol-
commercial feed without probiotics. The probiotics were included at
proportion of 10 g per kilogram of feed. Then, larvae (20 fish/tank) were
fed with the respective treatment, four times a day, for 39 days. At the
end of the experiment, 20 fish/treatment were challenged by immersion
against a F. oreochromis  pathogenic strain at 2.6 x 10  CFU/mL of live
bacteria. Fish were exposed for 12h, and then transferred to pathogen-
free water and evaluated for disease resistance for 8 days. Fish with
recent mortality were microbiologic examined to confirm diagnosis. The
cumulative mortality data were analyzed using Kaplan–Meier. Infected
larvae from T  and Tcontrol showed rapid progression of clinical signs and
mortality (approx. 40% at the 1  day following the immersion challenge).
At the end of the experiment, when mortalities reached a plateau, the
statistical results indicated that the T group showed a significantly higher
survival rate (40%) compared to the control (15%) (p < 0.05). These
results reveal that disease resistance against F. oreochromis  was
significantly improved by diet supplemented with mixed allochthonous
probiotics (T ), originally obtained from tambaqui. The integration of
probiotics in aquaculture represents a fundamental stride towards
fostering the principles of One Health, and in this study is an holistic
approach to mitigate the risk of disease outbreaks, reduce dependency on
antibiotics, and promote sustainable aquaculture practices. 
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